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By the end of November, the three sites were at a standstill with the exception of
some asphalt based mastic applied to 2 of the foundations but which application
of material was rejected by the OPM for failure to meet coverage requirements in
the specs. General Contractor to re apply material for coverage.

The temporary services for internet, and phone were still not completed as of the
end of month.
The contractor was once again instructed by the OPM to properly provide silt

fences and hay bales per specs. Although material arrived by end of month, it
was not installed as of last day of month.

Foundation “As-Built” survey showing compliance required prior to wood framing
start has been started but not completed.
Contractors request to “panelize” the walls and deck off site was rejected.

Submittal process was improved over previous period and it appears to be
working to the satisfaction of the architect and contractor.

Respectfully submitted,
Michael Josefek, OPM




